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Hello to all our Red Knight Brothers and Sisters,  
No Comment.
Two simple words are used for two different situations, therefore, having two vastly different interpretations.  These two words are used by guilty parties to deflect answering questions.  These two words are also used by governing bodies dealing with confidential matters and situations which are part of an ongoing investigation.  From the feedback we have been receiving from across our organization, the Board’s “no comment” on an incident that took place at the Dixie Rally is being interpreted the wrong way.

There are two ways out of this mess.  One way is to abandon the no comment approach by throwing confidentiality out the window and posting dates, emails, text messages, etc. outlining all the information we have and the actions we were asked to take.  The other way is to continue on our path of working within the Bylaws and SOGs dealing with the incident and doing what we can to protect the confidentiality of situations like this.  The Board’s stance remains loyal to our duty with a no comment commitment to the Bylaws and SOGs.

The Board takes this stance knowing full well there are others who are not taking a no comment approach to this sensitive situation.  That is their choice.  Please understand though, your interpretation of our approach is based on one side of the story only, and often that leads to the wrong conclusion, as we are seeing through the feedback we have been receiving.  

In closing, we will share with you one example from this current situation to show you the power of a one-sided conversation because we find it very interesting.  Recently we sent a letter to all of Region 3 regarding Trey’s resignation (copy of the letter below).  Within hours, social media took off accusing our President of spreading lies again.  The “lie” was that he said Trey left for personal reasons and that wasn’t true, he left for moral reasons.  In Trey’s letter to us, he stated “my personal moral compass guides me”

The letter sent to Region 3 members stated:

Attention all Red Knights Region 3 Chapters

For personal reasons, effective immediately, Region 3 Director Trey Andersen has stepped down as Region 3 Director.  

According to the By-Laws Section 3:05, as the vacancy is within 180 of the normal completion of the term, a special election is not required.
As for now the R.K.I.F.M.C. Region 3 e-mail will be monitored by Secretary Michael “Woody” Woods (from Region 3) and Treasurer Scott Ryan.

The regular election process for Region 3 remains on schedule with voting scheduled to be open from July 11 to August 10.

Thank you.  

 Loyal to Our Duty 
 
President Joey Powell and the entire International Board
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